Mary, Jim, Tom, and Elise,

I am concerned that my words about ARB resource allocations were

misrepresented at this morning¹s ARB Board Meeting, and had I been in the

room I would have vigorously disagreed with staff member Elise Keddie.  Let

me clarify the discussion that Elise and I had yesterday.  She and I

discussed a variety of issues and how ZEV funding and staff were allocated

inside of ARB MSD.  Her assertion, the conclusion of which I did not agree

with, was that the resource allocation was more likely closer to 60/40 in

favor of FCEVs vs Plug-ins.

Based on our review of ARB budget and activities over the past 3 years and a

number of additional conversations with ARB and other agency staff, we stand

by the assertion that at least 75% of ZEV staff time and program funding is

spent on FCEV activities.  This estimate is most likely low if anything.

This includes ARB activities promoting FCEVs at the Federal level, support

for the Hydrogen Highway, support for the Fuel Cell Partnership, the ARB

website, other program funding, and additional staff time.  If you would

like to share proof of a more balanced budgetary allocation, we would be

available to meet and review the information with you.

In the meantime, please insert this statement into the public board record

for this ARB Board Meeting.

Thank you,

Jay Friedland

Legislative Director

Plug In America

jay@pluginamerica.org

http://www.pluginamerica.org
